The 40th Killian Reunion

The 40th annual Killian reunion was held Sunday, September 4, 1975 at Castanea Presbyterian Church, Lucia, N. C. The meeting was called to order by the President, Frank Killian, at 3:00 P.M. Our meeting was opened by the singing of the hymn "Faith of our Fathers". Robert Killian gave the devotions using Psalms 23 and 100. The minutes of September 8, 1974 were read and approved as read. The President asked each person to stand and introduce themselves. The following officer were elected: President. Mrs. Wanda McElveen; Vice-President, Ware L. Killian; Secretary, Ruby Jenkins: Treasurer, Robert Killian. Bill Killian introduced Dr. James R. Killian and his sister, Mrs. Ruth Nichols. Dr. Killian made some very interesting remarks about his family and the Killian clan. An offering was taken and amount received was \$60.37. A motion was made that we give Castanea Church \$15 for the use of their facilities. James Green from Winnsboro, S. C., who is a geneologist, talked about paying a consulting firm to search the Killian history. We voted to pay \$75 toward a 3 months study. He also took some pictures of the group. The meeting was closed by singing of hymn "Blest be the Tie that Binds". The meeting was followed by a picnic lunch enjoyed by all, and a good talk fest.

Respectfully submitted,

Ruby Jenkins, Secretary